
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Phone: 8298 1327     Email: dl.0984.info@schools.sa.edu.au     Website: www.seaviewdps.sa.edu.au 

Week Event Date 
Week 10 Year 5/6 Camp at Mylor Monday 26th – Wednesday 28th September 

 Colour Run Friday 30th September 

 Term 4 

Week 1   

Week 2 Sports Day Tuesday 25th October 

 Halloween Disco Friday 28th October 

Week 3 Assembly Thursday 3rd November  

 Planetarium visit (Year 5/6) Friday 4th November (9am-12pm) 

Week 4 Swimming Week (Rec – Year 5 ) Monday 7th – Friday 11th November 

Dear Families, 
 
This week is the last week for Term 3. We finish it with a school Colour Run this Friday and although it may be 
inclement weather, I look forward to donning the tutu!  
 
This term I am delighted to say we secured four ongoing teaching conversions from contract to permanent - who 
include Kristy McRae, Emma Macleod, Chelsea Betham, and Rhys Randell. I know securing these staff long term 
continues to value add to our community overall, and more specifically to great learning for the kids.  
We also congratulate Miss Faye Gorman on her appointment to the Deputy Principal role which will continue through 
until end 2027. 
 
We have the canteen opening on Wednesday and Friday of week one next term. Be on the lookout for information 
coming about ordering and the menu. Thanks to the volunteers who have been rostered on so far to support Allison 
with her work next term, your time is needed for our canteen to run into the future. 
 
MPH architecture have been assigned as the architects to the rebuild/replacement of our major school upgrade.  
I have had two meetings in as many weeks in relation to the design considerations which have included visiting other 
sites to review functional needs for the school, and its community. 
As the engineering and other critical components are brought together, I will be able to begin sharing with students, 
staff, Governing Council, and the wider community the journey. 
MPH have been advised of the considerations for whole community engagement, particularly the kids through an 
industry partnership opportunity. 
 
 
Sam Winters                 Principal  
                
 
 

Events to remember: 

Families 

Together Inquire Inspire ~ Our view for the future 

NEWSLETTER 
 

SEAVIEW DOWNS PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

Number 8, Tuesday 27th September, 2022 

 



Every lunchtime, teachers on yard duty are on the lookout for students going the 
extra mile and being truly outstanding helpers. Whether it be helping to clean up the 
yard or being extra welcoming to a new face, each one of these lunchtime legends 
have earned a nomination as a result of doing something awesome.  

The following students have been recognized as being Lunchtime Legends:  

 Ellie W x 2 

 Lucy A x1 

 Willa S x 1 

 Ivy S x1 

 Mya B x1 

 Arya H x1 

 Eva G x10 

 Tatyana W x1  

 Caitlin H x 3 

 Axel W x1 

 Eli M x 1 

 Ella N x 9 

 Hannah S x1 

 Harper Ba x1 

 Daniella V x10 

 Everly M x 1 

 Zara G x 5 

 Annabelle J x2 

 Indiya M x 6 

 Aaliyah H x2 

 Georgie x 1 

For each nomination, a student earns a ticket, to be placed in our barrel and drawn out (normally at 
assemblies). Each nomination goes in the draw and the winner gets a to choose a prize from the front 
office treasure box! The names have now been drawn, and the winner of this week’s lunchtime legend is: 

 Daniella V and Eva G! 

CONGRATULATIONS AND THANK YOU! KEEP UP THE GREAT WORK!  
 

 
Last weeks Author visit with Dr. Cameron Stelzer was a great success. His workshops with the students were very well 
received. The books and merchandise families have ordered will be here next term. I will distribute it when it arrives. 
Next term we will be having two book club issues because Issue 7 which is normally not distributed is a Bumper 
Christmas issue. Expect that issue in week 1 or 2 of next term. 
 
Andrea Ellison                                                                                                                        Library Manager 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

Library 

Lunchtime Legends 



 

 
Cool stuff is coming, save the dates! 
 

 
Week 2, Term 4 
Tuesday 25th of October is Sports Day, get your house colour outfits ready!  
 
 
 

Week 2, Term 4: 
Friday 28th of October will be the Halloween Disco! 
 
Rec/1/2: 5:30-7pm 
3/4/5/6: 7:30-9pm 
 
Forms and more information on tickets will go out in week one of term 4...  
 
 

 
 

 

 

At the bottom of the home page at www.seaviewdps.sa.edu.au . The form is 
accessible from any computer or mobile device and once completed will be sent 
through to the administration email inbox.  সহ঺঻ We are no longer using Skoolbag for 
communication or absence notifications. 

 
 
 
 

Last Month, Seaview Downs had 36 students represent the school at the South West Athletics District Carnival. We 
had some outstanding results both on and off the field. Some highlights from the carnival included: 

Indiana Savige 2nd in Shotput and 3rd in Discus.  

Kaiden Cullabine 2nd1500m final and 4th100m final.  

Annie Dalpiaz 2nd in Shotput. 

Liam Bath 2nd in Shotput 

Gracie Sheehan equal 1st in Shotput  

Alana Glouftis 3rd in 800m final  

2022 SDPS Athletics Team 

Isabelle Lever, Tess Pavic, Ava Gibson, Alana Glouftis , Jazzy Harrison, Annie Dalpiaz, Tianah Murray, Keeley Henty-
Charles, Kya Gray, Indiana Savige, Gracie Sheehan, Claire Wurst, Serena Scerri, Maggie Cruse, Charlotte Kross, 
Maggie Capes, Ella Carvalho, Angus McRae, Hamish Cameron, Kaiden Cullabine, Chris Selaru, Alfred Doughty, Jack 
Fitzgerald, Jayden Smith, Cooper Simunsen, Liam Bath, Jamieson Pfieffer, Lio McKinnon, Dylan Driver, Blake 
Walewicz, Campbell Walewicz, Leo McGee, Mani Sandhu, Ricky Le, Freddie Fletcher Rees  

Seaview Downs finished in 4th place outright from 15 schools, only behind Westminster, Glenelg & Paringa! Well done 
to Gracie Sheehan who made the State Carnival team in her event of Shotput. Go well Gracie!  
 
 
Nathan Bald           P.E Coordinator 
 
 

Save the Dates! 

Absent notifications 

South West SAPSASA Athletics Day 

Absentee notifications can now be sent through from our website! 



 
 
  

South West SAPSASA Athletics Day 



     
 
 
  

From the classroom 



 

 



 
 



 
 



 
  



 

 

OSHC Week 7-9  
OSHC has been super busy this term! We had a visit from a petting Zoo and 
met a three-day old piglet! There was a competition to name him which Cason 
won by suggesting Diglet! He was very cute.  We have been busy drawing with 
chalk, having early morning yoga sessions and playing with some of our name 
games. We are looking forward to the upcoming holidays, it is going to be so 
fun! 

Ezi Debit 
Statements are sent to families every second Monday and fees are taken out 
from your accounts on the Thursday of the same week. Please ensure you 
have sufficient funds to avoid a late payment fee.   

Opening Times 
Our opening time for Vacation care and Before School Care is 6:45am. 
Please ensure you are not arriving before this time. OSHC closes at 
6:15pm, your child should be collected by this time. If you are running 
late for After School care pick up please give us a ring to let us know. 
Please remember there is a charge of $1 per minute early or late fee.  

October Vacation Care 

Thanks to all the families who have already booked in for Vacation Care. 
We are already fully booked out! There are a few places left on the Tuesday 
and Friday of Week 2. Most days have waitlists of over 10 students, this will be 
prioritised by the date they were added to the waitlists. Unfortunately, there 
are no guarantees.  

Kristy Returns 

Kristy will be returning next term after maternity leave with her little girl 
Rhylie! She can’t wait to get back and see everyone. I will stay on for the 
holidays until I head off next term to start my teaching career. I will be back for 
the summer holidays as well. Thank you everyone for welcoming me into the 
OSHC community, I have loved it here and will miss Seaview Downs next term.  

Kind Regards,   

Emily Hicks      

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OSHC/Vacation care 



 
 

Community notices  
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Talk to us!  
 

PARENT / CARER INPUT 

Please return to Front Office for the attention of Anthony Sheehan or email to antony.sheehan@abcam.com 

I would like to raise the following matter with Governing Council – 
 

............................................................................................................................................................................................ 
 

............................................................................................................................................................................................. 
 

Please supply contact details if you would like a school councillor to discuss this with you. 
 
NAME:__________________________________ 
 

 
  



 


